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Providing scholarships to individuals studying to be Missionaries of the Sacred Heart priests and brothers. 

 Fr. Jonas Tandayu is the new parochial vicar and soon-to-be pastor at Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Church, 
Watertown, NY, home of the Sacred Heart Foundation. Fr. Tandayu, native of Pinabetengan, Minahaso, North 
Sulewesi, Indonesia, doesn’t claim to have received a scholarship from the Foundation, but he did oversee distribution 
of funds to others under his direction. He served as vice provincial of the MSC community in Indonesia and superior 
of the major seminary there.  

     Ordained for 30 years, Father has served as a pastor in Indonesia and as a novice master 
for five years in India. He studied in California in 2004 and most recently returned to the 
states in January 2011.  He served as parochial vicar at Holy Family Parish in Nazareth, PA. 

      Fr. Tandayu is the sixth child in a family of eight, six girls and two boys. Three of his 
sisters are religious sisters – all different Orders: Holy Family Sisters, Carmelite and 
Franciscan.  What a blessing for his parents to offer four of their eight children in service to 
the Lord.  

      “I am overwhelmed by the warm welcome I have received from the parishioners and 
others here in the North Country,” said Fr. Jonas with a bright smile.  That makes the 
Foundation very happy, too.  

“Someday a priest we help educate there will help us here.” 

History of the Missionaries of the Sacred Heart 

 In December 1854, Father Jules Chevalier founded the Order of the Missionaries of the Sacred Heart in         
Issoudun, France. This group of priests and brothers would carry the word of God to the whole world in their work 
and service.  
 In December 1875, the first priest of the MSC, Father Jean-Baptiste Chappel, came to Watertown. Watertown 
was a foreign mission then, but Father Chappel’s arrival in Watertown laid the groundwork for the first established 
community of the MSC outside of France, and only the second in the world. The large brick house on Thompson 
Street was first rented by Father Chappel, while he served as pastor for the “French Church”, St. Mary’s, on Factory 
Street. In 1876, when other priests arrived, the house was purchased and become the official residence for the 
priests serving the French-speaking Catholics (and others, of course) in Watertown and surrounding areas.  
 In 1878, St. Mary's outgrew its space and a new church was built on the MSC property closer to their residence. 
This church was later moved on rollers down the street to the location facing Davidson Street, which is now an   
office building of the Disabled Persons Action Organization. Even that church proved inadequate, and the decision to 
build a new "permanent church" on the MSC property facing West Lynde Street was made. This new magnificent 
church was dedicated in 1906. With its lofty spire and cross, it became the most visible landmark on the north side of 
Watertown. In 1903, the MSC started a mission for the Italian-speaking Catholics on the west side of the city. That 
mission later became St. Anthony’s Church.  
 A school for apostolic study was constructed in 1885-1886. The school was attached to the residence and 
housed classrooms, a library, a chapel and bedrooms for the attending students. The school later became a high 
school seminary, continuing in operation until 1976.  
 Today nearly 2,000 religious brothers and priests make up the international society of the MSC. They serve in the 
US and in over 50 other countries of the world. They are in the jungle islands of the Pacific and the ghetto areas of 
South America and India. They also serve in many politically volatile areas of Africa, often where their own lives are in 
danger.  
 The MSC are currently located in four different community houses in the United States in Watertown, Center 
Valley, PA, San Jacinto, CA, and Aurora, IL. The Provincial headquarters for the United States is in Aurora.  
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Oh, no! That was my last Foundation Card! 

CONTRIBUTION CARDS SUPPORT OUR MISSION 

  Did you know that the Sacred Heart Foundation 
offers four varieties of cards for your use for special 
occasions? Our cards allow you to acknowledge those 
special people in your life at special times in theirs.  
Plus your offering directly benefits the Foundation’s 
education endowment fund. 

Here’s how it works:  

 When you use a card you can send it directly to 
the individual you are recognizing or to the family for 
the person you are recognizing in memoriam. After 
sending your card, you are asked to make a donation 
to the Sacred Heart Foundation by sending the return 
envelope with appropriate information so it may be 
published in a future edition of our newsletter.  Your remembrance will be perpetually 
shared in the good works of the Missionaries of the  Sacred Heart and will be              
remembered in their daily prayers and masses.  The amount of your donation is entirely 
up to you.  Our records are updated with each donation and your name appears in the          
Associates Program levels of giving to the Foundation. 
 Cards may be obtained by contacting the Foundation Office at 315-782-3344 or by 
emailing us at mail@sacredheartfoundation.com.  As you use your cards and send in your 
donation, the Foundation Office will send you replacement cards and notification of your 
donation.  Please, think of the Foundation when paying tribute to those who are       
meaningful to you.  Thanks to everyone who has supported our contribution program. 

SOLD OUT!  More than 300 attend Annual Dinner 
 The 39th Annual Sacred Heart Foundation Benefit Dinner was a big success. We had a 
record sell out attendance of 301 people at the Hilton Garden Inn. We appreciate 
everyone who attended the Benefit Dinner and supported our Dinner Booklet. Through 
everyone’s help, we raised almost $14,500, which we will use to support deserving 
Missionaries of the Sacred Heart students. 

  The Very Reverend Raymond Diesbourg, MSC,  Provincial Superior 
of the United States and Colombia, was the guest speaker. Father 
Diesbourg spoke about the history of the Missionaries of the Sacred 
Heart and in particular about their missionary work in Papua New 
Guinea. He talked about the early efforts of the MSC, their gradual 
successes, and their ultimate decision to send our missionaries 
elsewhere and turn over their valuable work to the priests and 
brothers they trained.  

 The sole purpose of the Sacred Heart Foundation is to train future priests throughout 
the world. The Foundation helps support prospective priests through scholarship aid, 
which can be of critical importance in foreign countries where our money goes much 
farther. We were very pleased this year that Frank Natale, MSC, one of our scholarship 
recipients, was ordained a transitional deacon, one of the last steps in his journey towards 
priesthood. 

 Thank you to all who contributed to our success. All of our directors and honorary 
council members sold tickets, and John Gaffney chaired our Dinner Committee. The 
Touch of Grace provided door prizes, Gray’s Flower Shop provided table decorations, 
and The Missionaries of the Sacred Heart in Aurora, Illinois provided us with table favors. 
Mr. Carl Lamica documented the evening with his excellent photography, and Bruce 
Bezanilla served again as our Master of Ceremonies. If you would like to see the pictures, 
visit the Foundation Office and view the photo album. It is through everyone’s support 
that we are able to provide an enjoyable and informative evening in support of the 
Foundation’s programs. 

Available Cards: 
In Memoriam 
 Honors a personal obligation 

remembering a deceased family 
member or friend 

In Recognition 
 Acknowledge special occasions 

or achievements 
Thinking of You 
 Just to let someone know you 

care 
Thank You 
 Expresses your gratitude and 

appreciation to someone 



Thank You 

Thank You to Muriel Pierce From Helen West 

Thank You to Casey Shortt From Helen West 

39th Annual Benefit Dinner Recognition & Thank You’s 
From John Gaffney 

To: 
Sacred Heart Foundation Board of Directors 

and Honorary Council Members 

Special Thanks to: 
The Most Reverend Bishop Terry R. LaValley,  

Bishop of Ogdensburg 
Very Reverend Raymond Diesbourg, MSC 

Fr. Richard Kennedy, MSC 
Deacon Kevin Mastellon, Heart of Gold Campaign 

Nancy McCabe, Board President 
Kathy Mastellon, SHF Manager 

Nancy White, Administrative Assistant 
Carl Lamica, Photography 

Scott Gray, Gray’s Flower Shop 
Kathy Lettiere, A Touch of Grace 

Patrick Donegan, Hilton Garden Inn 
Shawn McCormick, Hilton Garden Inn 
Entire Staff at the Hilton Garden Inn 

Casey Shortt, Nancy Navarra, Beverly Hennigan,  
Bruce Bezanilla, Tony Marra, Frank Reff,  

Joel Walentuk, Tom Bruno 

Thinking of You 

Thinking of Sr. Maurice Black, SSJ  
By Genevieve McGraw 

Thinking of Fr. Robert Cotter By Rosemary Foy 

Thinking of Father Robert Cotter  
By Genevieve McGraw 

Thinking of David Forbes By Catherine & Sherry Carr 

Thinking of Jean Hill By Bill & Joyce Jesmore 

Thinking of Jean Hill  
By Sacred Heart Foundation Board of Directors 

Thinking of Rosemary Houghton By Genevieve McGraw 

Thinking of Fr. Richard Huber, MSC  
By Sacred Heart Foundation Board of Directors 

Thinking of Sister Mary Rita Kempney  
By Rosemary Foy 

Thinking of Sr. Helen Mary McKeever, SSJ  
By Genevieve McGraw 

Thinking of Ada Menapace By Barbara Rozyczko 

Thinking of Donald & Terese Metzler  
By Herman & Betty Hetzler 

Thinking of The Novales Family By Vicente Novales 

Thinking of Father Mark Reilly By Genevieve McGraw 

Thinking of Marjorie Sands By Joan Liscomb 

Thinking of Sr. Maria Goretti Sargent, SSJ  
By Genevieve McGraw 

Thinking of Jim & Colleen Schrankler By Helen West 

In Recognition of Frank & Concetta Cavallario 
By Fr. Pierre Aubin, MSC 

In Recognition of Mr. & Mrs. Peter L. Clough 
“40th Wedding Anniversary” 

By Fr. Pierre Aubin, MSC 

In Recognition of Fr. Garvin Demarais 
“Happy Birthday” 

By Geno & Helen Martini 

In Recognition of Doris Fitzgerald 
“Happy Birthday” 

By Paul & Betty Fitzgerald 

In Recognition of Aggie & Bill Keegan 
By Marie Morgia 

In Recognition of Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Lydon 
“70th Wedding Anniversary” 

By Fr. Pierre Aubin, MSC 

 

In Recognition of Fr. Andrew Mulvaney 
“Happy Birthday” 

By Geno & Helen Martini 

In Recognition of Stella Navarra 
“94th Birthday” 

By Nancy & Dave Navarra 

In Recognition of Sylvia & John Rositano 
“50th Wedding Anniversary” 

By Dorothy Morgia 

In Recognition of Mr. & Mrs. Lewis Sprague 
By Fr. Pierre Aubin, MSC 

In Recognition of Richard Vebber 
“98th Birthday” 

By William & Mary Hermann 

In Recognition ~ In Honor ~ In Celebration 

In Loving Memory In Loving Memory In Loving Memory In Loving Memory     

Of 

Samuel and Eva Chiappone 
and Alfred and Pauline McCarthy 

By Joe and Josie McCarthy 



Sacred Heart Foundation—Living Memorial 
July 18, 2012 - November 8, 2012 

Helen Piroli ........................................................... Angelo Abel 
Richard & Martha Matlick ................... Margaret D. Aldrich 
Richard Aldrich ..................................................... Rita Aldrich 
Mary E. Lanfear .................................................. Dominic Aleo 
Richard & Beverly Harding ............. Wilma Gregory Baker 
Hon. & Mrs. James C. Harberson ............. Wilma G. Baker 
Nate Carbone..................................................... Wilma Baker 
Agnes Gaffney ..................................................... Wilma Baker 
Todd & Kim Murrock ....................................... Wilma Baker 
Mr. & Mrs. William Murrock .......................... Wilma Baker 
Ruth Seaman ....................................................... Wilma Baker 
Janet Zapf ............................................................. Mary Bernier 
Mary E. Lanfear .................................................. Ivan Bertrand 
Deacon Bernard E. Slate ............................ Richard Blundon 
Todd & Kim Murrock ............................... David BonDurant 
Patrick Boyle ................................................... Robert Boteler 
Toni & John Howard ........................................... Fred Bourcy 
Catherine Case .................................................. Peter Bourcy 
Ann Loftus ........................................................... Peter Bourcy 
Helen Sciarra ...................................................... Peter Bourcy 
Janet Zapf ............................................................. Peter Bourcy 
John & Rosalind Morgia ..................... Mr. Michael Bova, Sr. 
John Manfred................................................ Michael Bova, Sr. 
Mary E. Lanfear .................................................... Matt Brenon 
Mary E. Lanfear ................................................... Clyde Brown 
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Callahan .......... Dr. William J. Callahan 
Mr. & Mrs. George Hetzler ........................... Joseph Carges 
Virginia Palumbo ....................................... Antoinette Casler 
Kay Moran ..................................................Margaret Crowley 
Richard & Vivian Curtis .....................William Curtis Family 
Jim & Midge Fraser ..................................... Joseph J. DeYear 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert McIlroy .................... Dorothy A. Farrell 
Mary E. Lanfear .............................................Diane Fernandes 
Anonymous ............................................ Dr. James Fitzgerald 
Martha Matlick ...................................... Barbara Andre Flynn 
Eleanor Duffy ................................................................ Joe Foti 
Mr. & Mrs. George Hetzler .............................. Elza Garrido 
Richard & Vivian Curtis ........................ Perley Hatch Family 
Fr. Pierre Aubin, MSC .................................... Mary L. Hayes 
Joe & Nancy McCabe ...................................... Mary L. Hayes 
Sacred Heart Foundation  
  Board of Directors ............................................ Mary Hayes 
Catherine & Sherry Carr ................................Walter Hynes 
Mr. & Mrs. George Hetzler ....................... George Johnson 
Helen Sciarra .......................................................... Betty Jones 
Dave Kamide ................................................ Andrew Kamide 
Dave Kamide .................................................. Faye T. Kamide 
Dave Kamide .................................................... Leona Kamide 
Virginia Brennan .................................... Veronica Joyce King 
Joe & Carol Rich ................................................ Ann Kirkland 
Patricia Castro .............................................. Josephine Knapp 
Mr. & Mrs. George Hetzler .............................Dick Krenzer 
Agnes Gaffney .......................................................Mary LaFave 
Barbara Rozyczko ............................................. Kenneth Lang 
Virginia Brennan ......................................................... Rita Lang 
Nate Carbone............................................... Frederick J. Lava 
Mr. & Mrs. William Murrock ........................Frederick Lava 
Todd & Kim Murrock .............................................. Fred Lava 

Bev Hennigan .................................................... Bonnie Letson 
Anne Loesch ................................................... Connor Loesch 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert McIlroy .........................Jeffery A. Marra 
Sacred Heart Foundation  
  Board of Directors .............................. Gregory A. Marsala 
Mr. & Mrs. William McGurrin ..... Sister Mary Rita Martine, SSJ 
John Gaffney............................................................. Helen K. Mattraw 
Mary E. Lanfear ............................................................ Helen Mattraw 
John Maywalt ............................................................. Barbara Maywalt 
Mary E. Lanfear .................................................. Freda Millard 
Toni & John Howard ........................................ Mary Morgan 
Helen West....................................................................... Mary Morgan 
Janet Zapf ........................................................................... Mary Morgan 
Andrew & Michele Capone & Family ....................... Paul Morgan 
Dorothy Morgia .............................................................. David Morgia 
Dorothy Morgia .................................................. F. Terry Morgia, Sr. 
Dorothy Morgia .............................................................. Frank Morgia 
Dorothy Morgia ............................................................. Robby Morgia 
Genevieve McGraw .................... Albert & Mary Moses & Family 
Vicente Novales ................................................. The Novales Family 
Jean Dowe ....................................................................... Eileen O’Brien 
John & Agnes Gaffney ............................................. Larry Osterman 
Helen & Geno Martini ............................................. V. (Tino) Pacific 
Jim & Midge Fraser .......................................................... Thelma Pepe 
Fr. Pierre Aubin, MSC ................ Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Petrillose 
Agnes Gaffney .............................................. Margaret Phillips 
Mary E. Lanfear ............................................ Margaret Phillips 
Hon. James & Mrs. Margaret Harberson ... Dr. Matthew E. Reese 
Rosemary Foy ........................................................................ Jay Russell 
Duane & Rosemary Schwendy ............................ Therese Salmon 
William McGurrin ....................... Brother Alois Schirmers, MSC 
Bob & Pat McIlroy ....................................................... Marian Scordo 
Rosemary Foy ............................................................. Anna Mae Strife 
Virginia Brennan ................................................... Antoinette Sullivan 
Helen Sciarra ............................................................... Carol Terrillion 
Bev Hennigan & Family ............................................. Emma Traynor 
Janet Zapf ....................................................................... Emma Traynor 
William & Mary Hermann ........................... William A. Trimm, Jr. 
Todd & Kim Murrock ......................................... William Trimm, Jr. 
Paul & Beverly Donohue ......................................... William Trimm 
Dorothy Morgia .......................................................... William Trimm 
Marie Morgia ................................................................ William Trimm 
John Gaffney............................... Constance Ann “Conni” Vebber 
Joan Liscomb ............................................. Hillary S. Wagoner 
Martha & Glen Grant ................................. Gladys I. Zalacca 

Patricia A. Fanning 
Irene Jaman 

Mr. & Mrs. William McGurrin 
Matthew McKenna 

Daniel & Carolyn Osborne 
Lucy Waters Sprague (Estate) 

Edward Sweeny 

Sacred Heart Foundation Benefactors 

DONOR                                       IN MEMORY OF DONOR                                       IN MEMORY OF 



Planned Giving - A Heart of Gold 
  
 The sole purpose of the Sacred Heart Foundation is to raise money to 
educate future Missionaries of the Sacred Heart.  The Foundation's managed 
endowment is the principal source of the funds we distribute. All gifts to the 
Foundation are combined to permit the base to grow through prudent 
investments.  The Heart of Gold campaign announced in September seeks to grow 
the endowment by half a million dollars over the next five years. 
 
 These final weeks of the year are traditionally when we take time to review 
the past and make plans for the future. This is a perfect time to consider or 
complete the gifts you would like to make before the end of the year.  We hope 
the Sacred Heart Foundation is part of your planned giving. The following ideas 

may be helpful as you consider the possibilities.  
 

Maximize Tax Savings  
 Federal tax laws and those of many states make it possible to reduce or eliminate taxes on amounts you give 
for charitable purposes.  For example, when you itemize your tax deductions, funds used to make charitable gifts 
can be subtracted from the amount otherwise subject to federal income tax. Because of this, you may be able to 
give more than you might have thought possible.  
 

Gifts of Cash  
 While all gifts mailed or otherwise completed by December 31 qualify for tax 
deductibility for 2012, gifts of cash, by check, or through electronic transfer are the most 
popular ways to give. Through gifts of cash, it is possible to eliminate or reduce income tax 
on up to one-half of your adjusted gross income (AGI).  

 

Save More by Giving Other Assets  
 Gifts of stocks, bonds, mutual funds, and certain other property that are worth more than they cost can 
result in even greater tax savings.  If you have owned such investments for longer than one year, you can generally 
give them and deduct their current value, including any "paper profits," from your otherwise taxable income.  
Congress has provided that in addition to regular tax savings, you also do not have to pay capital gains tax when 
assets that have increased in value are used to make charitable gifts. This extra tax savings is another reason why 
some choose to make their gifts in this way.  
 

Leaving A Legacy  
 Toward the end of each year, many also choose to review their long-range estate and 
financial plans. Wills, life insurance policies, retirement accounts, and other planning vehicles 
can offer special ways to leave a lasting legacy to your charitable interests. You can also 
provide for meaningful future gifts while generating income, immediate income tax savings, and 
other benefits today. 

 

Act Now for Greatest Benefit  
 As the year draws to a close, act now to make certain you have 
accomplished your charitable goals for this year. Remember that time spent 
deciding how to best make your gifts can result in maximum tax savings and 
other possible financial benefits, as well as the satisfaction of maximizing your 
giving.  These ideas are only general suggestions and are not intended to provide 
specific advice. You should always consult your accountant, attorney, or other 
advisor to help you realize your goals. 



     2013 Membership Coupon       Please check the appropriate boxes 
 

� New Membership 

� A Renewal Membership 

� A Gift Membership 
 
 

� New Membership 

� A Renewal Membership 

� A Gift Membership 
 

Dues are only $10 per year. 

If you can give more, your generosity 
will be most appreciated.   
Please check:   
� $10  � $20  � $30  �  Other_______ 

Please mail to:   
Sacred Heart Foundation 
668 Thompson Street 
Watertown, NY 13601 

Name of  
Member 1_____________________________________________Phone______________ 

Address_________________________________________________________________ 

City____________________________________________State ______ ZIP___________ 
 

Name of  
Member 2_____________________________________________Phone______________ 

Address_________________________________________________________________ 

City____________________________________________State ______ ZIP___________ 

E-Mail__________________________________________________________________ 

Payment Method: 
� My check for $_________ is enclosed  
� Cash Enclosed $__________ 

� Please charge my credit card $______ 
� Visa    � MasterCard    � American Express    � Discover 
 

________________________________  ____________    _________________________ 
Card Number             Expiration Date     Card Verification Value (CVV) is the  
                

________________________________  ______________  
Signature              Date           

 
  
 
The Sacred Heart Foundation is a general membership organization.  The membership year runs from 
April 1st through March 31st annually.  Join now for 2013.  Membership is only $10 per year.  
 

Membership benefits include remembrance in the daily prayers and good works of the Missionaries of the 
Sacred Heart, newsletters, eligibility to vote at the annual meeting and, most importantly, every membership  
supports our mission of providing financial assistance to MSC students.   
 
Complete and return the coupon below to become a member or to give a gift membership to a family member or friend.    
 

A very special Thank You to those who contribute more than the minimum dues amount each year.   
Your generosity is a blessing to the Foundation.     

 

 
 

Ames Brothers Service Center, Bezanilla and McGraw Funeral Home, Bolton’s Pharmacy, Inc.,  
Ken Brown & Sons, Inc., D. L. Calarco Funeral Home, Calcium Community Church, FX Caprara Car Companies,  

Carthage Savings And Loan Association, Keith & Mary Caughlin, Clayton Opera House,  
Colonial Voluntary Benefits-Steve Elliott, DGA,  Cummings Funeral Service, Inc., Guilfoyle Ambulance Service, Inc.,  

Holiday Inn Express, Immaculate Heart Central School, William R. Jesmore & Associates, CPA’s,  
Mary and Ted Mascott, McGrann Paper Corp., Northern Glass Co. Inc, Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Church,  
Purcell Construction Corp., Reed & Benoit Funeral Home, Riverside Cottages, Robbins Granjean Agency, Inc.,  

The Roman Catholic Diocese of Ogdensburg, NY, Sisters of St. Joseph, St. Mary’s Church - Clayton,  
St. Patrick's Church and St. Anthony’s Church - Watertown, St. Peter’s Church - Lowville,   

Thousand Islands Art Center, Watertown Lodge No. 496 Elks and Watertown Savings Bank 

Wrap up your Holiday Gift Giving with a Sacred Heart Foundation Membership!   
We will send a special card to the recipient on your behalf.   

Just mark the form above as GIFT, give us the names and addresses and tell us how to sign the card. 

security code number from the back (or front  
for American Express) of the credit card.   
The number is either 3 or 4 digits long 


